
SCO conference call 
Wednesday, February 2, 2011 
1-2 p.m. 
 
Present:  Martha, Brad, Margaret, John for Barbara (UCR), Lorelei, Susan, Anneliese, Joanne, 
Catherine 
Guests:  Trisha 
 

1.  Announcements 
Check January 2010 minutes by Friday on wiki. 
Water Resources have been received at UCR. 
 

2. Updated publisher discount information will be added to the Reshaping Scholarly 
Communication website soon (hopefully by the next call), and information about new 
publisher initiatives will also be posted to the site. 

 

3. Trisha provided an update on a number of initiatives: 
a. Conference in SD “Beyond the PDF” 
b. EasyID service:  identifier service 
c. Merritt:  easier to use deposit service 
d. Data Management Guidelines from NSF grants 

i. New service by CDL automatically generates a data plan when faculty 
input information.  Working with UVa, UK, DataOne, Smithsonian, and 
University of Illinois.  URL will be sent out by Trisha. 

 

4. Jackie indicated that extension of the Springer Open Access pilot program looks 
doubtful.  She would like input on how to revise and review the survey on this program, 
and put together a new cover letter, if it pilot program is discontinued.  The group 
brainstormed and discussed suggestions for faculty outreach and how to move forward if 
the program is not continued. 

 

5. Catherine indicated that eScholarship is now open for undergraduates.  Because of Elise’s 
departure, SCOs agreed that the monthly usage reports that Elise generated be moved to 
quarterly reports. 
 

Submitted by Brad Eden, UCSB 

 


